
 

��

���������	

����
�

 �
���������� �� 	
����
���� � � �������

Village Hall News 

Christmas is now behind us and the weather for 
the time being at least seems to be improving. 
 
November saw our ‘fun quiz’ night.  Over 76 
attended which made it a busy but enjoyable 
evening.  Once again our thanks must go to Gary 
the Quiz Master. 
 
Our next event is an Easter Egg Treasure Hunt 
mainly aimed at the children in the village.  This will 
be on Saturday March 23rd from the Village Hall.  
More Information can be found on page 4. 
 
‘Bowrings’ the builders have finally been able to 
complete the repointing of the entrance wall, along 
with repairing the leaking roof amongst other 
repairs to gutters etc.  It’s taken a while as it’s all 
been weather dependant. 
 
The AGM at the beginning of February saw many 
changes to the committee.  Joyce Holland has 
stood down as treasurer after 16 years.  I would 
like to express our sincere thanks on behalf of all 
the committee members, past and present, for her 
dedication and hard work. 
 

I should like to welcome Denise Dunford who has 
joined us and will be our new Treasurer.� 

Hans Rennie has stood down as secretary 
because of other commitments, so we welcome 
Sheila Essex who has agreed to become our new 
Secretary. 
 
Valerie Leaver has stepped aside as Vice Chair, so 
we would like to take this opportunity to thank her 
for her hard work in this role. 
 
Leslie and Mary Hutchings have also resigned after 
two years representing the Bowling club.  I should 
like to take this opportunity to thank them for their 
contributions.  As yet they have not been replaced 
on the committee. 
 
 
Simon Wright 
Chair OVH  
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PLEASE ENCLOSE THE CORRECT AMOUNT OF MONEY  (cash or cheque) with this form and take it to one of 
the collection points:- Denise Dunford , 3 Orchard Close,  Joyce Holland , Rose Cottage, Dray Road,  
       or Diane Francis , 35 Westbury Gardens. 
 

You can also set up a Standing Order—please ring De nise on 863444 to ask for a form .�
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News and Views 
 

If you would like your views to be aired, we will be 
delighted to include them in the newsletter, space 
permitting.  Just e-mail us at: 
 

OdcombeVillageHall@gmail-com   
 

or contact Diane Francis 863832 or Colin Hill 863193 
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Parent and Toddler Group 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesdays 
9:30am to 11:30am 
in the Village Hall 

Odcombe Carols 2012 
 

The weather was kind for our singing on the 
23rd and 24th December.  A good balance of 
singers for both nights was good for part 
singing. 
 
The total amount collected was £550 - £275 
went to the church and £275 to the Village 
Hall. 
 
A sincere thank you to Eddie Upton for 
conducting, Steve Cunio for calling, Denise 
and Richard for collecting, and to Olive and 
Tony for the refreshments. 
 
And thank you for giving so generously. 
 
 
Harold Montacute 

Let 2013 be the year when you make the 
decision to take some time to look after your 
health.  We are all guilty of looking after 
others and forgetting to make sure we are 
feeling OK.  Did you know that if you are aged 
between 40 and 74 you are eligible for a free 
health check to identify whether you are at 
risk from heart disease, stroke, kidney 
disease or type 2 diabetes.  These checks will 
identify any symptoms and offer you help and 
advice to minimise these life limiting 
conditions.   If you haven’t already been 
asked – you have every right to ask the next 
time you visit your local GP.  Don’t leave it too 
long! 
 
Families, friends and neighbours often provide 
the most support for vulnerable people.  If you 
are a carer providing regular and substantial 
care, you have the right to have your needs 
assessed  independently of the person you 
are caring for, whether or not they are 

receiving help from Somerset County 
Council.   You can ask for a Carers 
Assessment by phoning 0845 345 9133. 
 
Finally, I have been very privileged to have 
been your Village Agent for the last 6 months, 
but I have found it hard to juggle the hours 
with my other part-time job as Registration 
Officer.  Therefore I will be ‘passing the baton’ 
to a more flexible person. The contact details 
will be the same, so please don’t hesitate to 
ring 07968 521746 or if you prefer, 01823 
331222 with any queries. 
 
 
Sarah Hunt, Village Agent for Odcombe 
�  07968 935756 
shuntva@somersetrcc.org.uk 
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Odcombe Luncheon Club 
 
Owing to staff illness, lunch is only 
going to be held on the third 
Wednesday  of each month.  The next 
one is on March 20th. 
 
Nearly thirty diners came to the lunch 
on the 20th February when the menu 
was sausages, roast potatoes, carrots, 
peas and gravy followed by fruit pie and 
custard.  Tea and coffee rounded off an 
enjoyable meal. 
 
 
Bridget Langdon ��� �  862498 

Odcombe Short Mat Bowls  
 
As usual we have been playing competitive 
and friendly games throughout the summer 
and winter, though we haven’t set any records 
one way or another. 
 
We have had one sad occasion and that was 
the death of one of our Founder Members, Mr 
Bob Slee.  It’s not quite the same at the 
moment and we send our thoughts to Molly 
and family. 
 
Playing times are still the same (see back 
page), youngsters under 18 have to be 
accompanied by an adult. 
 
 
Tony Helliar ��� �  862861 
Secretary 
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Mobile Foot Care 
Service 

 
Treatment by Registered Foot 

Health Practitioner 
S.A.C. Dip FHPT S.A.C. Dip FHPP 

 
For the care and maintenance 
of: 
· Corns 
· Callus 
· Thick toe nail reduction /     
 nail trimming 
· Fungal infections 
· Verrucas 
 
For prices and to book an 
appointment contact 
 

Liz Holt  on 01935 431662 / 
    07909 197996 
lizfootcare@hotmail.co.uk 
 
��������	�
�����
���������������������	�
�����
���������������������	�
�����
���������������������	�
�����
�����������������

���������	
����
�����
� 

����	���
���
�	
�
�	 


��������	
�������	
��	���	����	���

	
���

	�����	������	���	������	������	

���	����
	�
	��������	�����������	����������	
		


 
 
 ����
	��������



 
 
 
 
 
 �����������
�����


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ��
����
����� ���

� �
� ��������
�������������

� �
��
��������
� � � ������� !��� � � ���
�
 ��"�"���"��#� �

�

���������	
����������	
����������	
����������	
�� ���
�
�����	�������������	����

�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�

�
���	��������	�����	��������	�����	��������	�����	��������	��� �������

����������������������������������������������������������������� ���
	���������������	���������������	���������������	���������������� ���

����
�	����	
������	����	
������	����	
������	����	
������ ���

����	
��
����	������	
��
����	������	
��
����	������	
��
����	��� ���
�
����	���
����	���
����	���
����	��� ���

�����������������	������������������	������������������	������������������	�� ���
����

������	����� �!"�#$�������	����� �!"�#$�������	����� �!"�#$�������	����� �!"�#$�� ���

"�"� ��#�$�%���&�'��#�$�%���&�' ��
(���)����*�	�
���

�+����,��*���
��-��������(���)����*�	�
���

�+����,��*���
��-�������� ��



 

'�

Stitch & Knit 
 

HAPPY 2ND BIRTHDAY 
 
Time has flown by and we 
can hardly believe that the 
Odcombe Stitch & Knit group 
has been meeting for 2 years 
come March.  We are 
planning a birthday party on 
Tuesday 12th March to 
celebrate and all will be 
welcome, whether you have 
been a regular or want to 
come along for the first time.  
Can we put out a plea for 
anyone who has made 
something within group, or at 
a workshop, to bring it along 
on the night to be displayed 
and admired?  
 
The Handmade Christmas 
workshops were as popular 

as ever.  Participants made unique stockings, 
wreaths, toiletries and gifts and many were 
inspired to reuse their skills and produce a 
homemade Christmas that Kirsty would be proud 
of!  Mothers and daughters also got involved in 
some fantastic projects to inspire young creativity.  
Parents all commented on how they enjoyed the 
‘special time’ spent with their daughters.  
 
If you have not ventured to join in yet, we have 
some exciting workshops coming up, including 
patchwork, homemade toiletries, willow work, 
simple dressmaking, Dorset buttons, roman blinds 
and ceramic garden birds.  If you would rather 
bring along your own project, you are welcome to 
come and join our very sociable Stitch & Knit 
circle.  Our regulars are always happy to share 
their expertise so if you have always wanted to 
learn to knit or crochet, this is the place for you.  
For those wanting to ‘make’ with their offspring, we 
will be making a ‘first sewing kit’ in March. 
 
Advanced notice to all you gardeners.  Last year 
we held a seed & plant swap in the Spring.  We 
are planning to do this again on the evening of 26th 
April, so if you have any seedlings or left over 
seeds come along and swap them!  We will hope 
to have a demonstration of flower arranging for 
you to enjoy too.  
 
For further details contact: 
Gaynor  on 01935 863117, 07508 442629 or 
headintheclouds@fsmail.net; 
Carole-Ann on 01935 863854, 07802 765704 or 
carole-ann@odcombe.com; 

 
Follow us on Facebook – The Good Life Workshops. 
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Double Glazing Repairs & Replacement          
PVCu Windows & Doors 

 

Free Quotations 
Call ‘The Care & Repair Company’ 

(01935) 420744 / 07917 418 729 
www.doubleglazingrepairsco.co.uk   

������ �� Misted Up Double Glazing 
������ �� Hinges, Handles, Locks 
������ �� Patio Door Rollers 
������ �� Velux Window Glass 
������ �� Conservatory Roof Cleaning &   

Repairs 
������ �� Fascia, Soffits & Guttering 
������ �� ‘A’ Rated PVCu Windows & Doors 
������ �� Emergency Boarding Up Service 
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Odcombe Parish Church  
St. Peter and St. Paul  

 
Christmas 
 
It seems a long time ago now but Christmas was again a 
wonderful time in the Church and Village. 
 
The services were well attended with the highlight being 
the Crib Service on Christmas Eve. 
 
This is a simple service which more or less seems to run 
itself.  There were nearly 160 people in the church with 
adults and children sitting in the Chancel in the old choir 
stalls.  The atmosphere in the church was electric but at 
the same time very moving.  Many thanks to the helpers 
and especially to the musicians – four from the same 
family!  Once started the service just flows which is a 
great reflection on Rev. John and the comfortable 
ambience of the Church and the friendliness of our 
Village. 
 
The ‘Odcombe Carollers’ singing around the Village was 
again very successful and raised £550.00 which was 
divided between the Church and the Village Hall, 
£275.00 each. 
 
Some of you may recall the Christmas cards of the 
Carollers produced by Sheila Jones and sold on behalf 
of church funds.  Sheila has very generously presented 
the original painting of this to the village and the Church 
is having it framed, the cost coming from its’ share of the 
money raised, and it will hang in the Church for all to 
see. 
 

 
 

 
The Wall 
 
This seems to take up an inordinate amount of my time 
and is still on-going! 
 
At present we have the Church Architect and Engineer 
producing schemes for the rebuilding of the wall – the 
problems being: 
- the Church and surrounding churchyard and walling is 

Grade 2*, one down from Grade 1, and 
- the collapse is on the highway. 

 
All this means that we cannot just rebuild the wall, as 
seems the obvious solution, it has to be a reinforced 
concrete structure and then hamstone clad to match the 
existing wall. Other people involved will possibly be the 
Local Authority, Highways, County Archaeologist 
(possible disturbing of remains), the Diocese as we will 
need to apply for a Faculty, which is the equivalent of 
planning permission, and anyone else who thinks they 
may have an input!  Who said being a Church Warden 
was a doddle!! 

 
People 
 
As the Church in the Village we would like to encourage 
and involve more people in the life of the Church.  To 
this end we are having a ‘Village Gathering’ in the 
Church on the first Sunday of the month. This will take 
the form of just coming together to talk about the church 
and the various services and to give you the chance to 
ask those questions you may have about Christianity, 
the various services and anything else you would like to 
know about how the church works.  There will not be a 
formal service, but if we feel it is right then Rev. John will 
conduct one.  Come along and have a chat and a cup of 
coffee and you may well enjoy the time spent. 
 
Is there anyone who would like to help with the flower 
arranging in the Church – we need more helpers for this.  
It is only every couple of months or so and you do not 
necessarily have to be a regular churchgoer – we are 
not looking for prize displays just something that says 
come into the comfort of the Church.  If you are 
interested please contact Fiona Cumming who will show 
how we approach this. 
 
We are now looking forward to Easter and the spring 
and pray that we will have a ‘proper’ summer for all to 
enjoy! 
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Odcombe Walkers 
 
2012 was not the best year for weather , as 
it seems to have been raining most of the time 
during, and since the so called summer. 
Because of the wet condition of the ground we 
took the decision to reduce the number of 
walks in the latter part of last year and for the 
first few months in 2013. 
 
The adverse weather conditions didn't stop us 
enjoying the Christmas meal held at the Royal 
George in West Coker and attended by some 
30 of us. Thanks to Penny Head for 
organising. 

The new year brought heavy falls of snow and 
shortly after one of these we had a 5 mile walk 
from Sydling St. Nicholas (photo above). It 
was hard going but the scenery was 
magnificent. 
 
Walks are still continuing, although we have 
swapped our walking boots for wellingtons. 
 
Looking forward to dryer times ahead. 
  
If you wish to join us on any of our events, 
don't hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
 
Terry Living ��� �  862315 
 
Email  terry.living@tiscali.co.uk  

Odcombe Football Club  
 
Since October both teams have improved their 
league positions.   The first team now find themselves 
mid table with four wins and a draw under their belts, 
and the reserves have three wins and two draws to 
their name which means they are not the strongest side 
in the league (holding everyone else above them).  With 
the months of December and January being wet and 
snowy, pitches have become unplayable at times so we 
have built up a backlog of fixtures and will be playing 
into May no doubt. On one weekend we actually played 
a home fixture at East Coker, as their pitch doesn’t 
suffer the clogged mud effect that ours does. 
 

The end of October saw a victory 
f or  the  f i rs t  team over 
Baltonsborough (3-1), then 
November brought a 2-1 win at 
home v Henstridge and a 2-0 
triumph at Templecombe on the 
glorious 17th.  This date will go 
down in Odcombe history as both 
teams were playing against 

Templecombe sides and both teams won, the reserves 
by a 4-1 score line.  The first team’s biggest win was at 
home v Somerton Sports where we ran out 6-2 winners, 
so as you can see Steve Cook is working his magic in 
keeping the team in the premier division.  John Dixon, 
ably assisted by James Hext, is equally doing wonders 
keeping the reserves as competitive as possible. 
 
With over 70 players signed on you would think that the 
managers had plenty to chose from, but even now there 
are weeks when there seem to be more players 
unavailable than are available and the chairman on 
more than one occasion has had to get those old boots 
dirty to ensure we have a reserve and linesman 
(referee’s assistant if you must).  So we are always 
looking for new players, preferably younger and fitter 
than the chairman (so no problem for the majority then). 
 
Unfortunately we have had to cancel our mid week 
indoor training at 1610 (Preston Sports Centre Hall) as 
in December and January there were just not enough 
players using the facility and it became financially 
unviable to continue.  It is hoped, in the not to distant 
future and with the weather improving, we will be able 
to organise some kind of weekly training so that, 
playing or not, everyone can have a run out. 
 
Both new kits are keeping smart, although after several 
matches you had wondered what colour they were and 
we thank our sponsors W.H.Adams and Sons and The 
D.L.Group once again.  The kits that were for sale have 
now been sold with a few individual takers but the 
majority finding there way to a third world charity.  Let’s 
hope they have a “Masons Arms” in central Africa. 
 
If you want to keep up to date with all the news, fixtures 
and match reports for each week visit the club website: 
 www.clubwebsite.co.uk/odcombecity 
 
or contact Glenn Seymour  on 01935 863961  
or grseymour@tiscali.co.uk    
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Whilst looking for a topic for the ‘Links with the Past’ I came across the words ‘buried in the woollen’ on 
the Register of Baptisms, Marriages and Burials.  I was intrigued so ‘Googled’ it- 

 
From 1666 to 1680 there were Acts of Parliament called the Burial in 
Woollen Acts. 
 
For centuries the woollen trade had been important to the wealth and 
prosperity of England, but with the introduction of new materials and foreign 
imports some people thought the industry was under threat.  (does this sound 
familiar?) 
 
Many of these people sat in Parliament, this was the period after Cromwell 
and the English Civil War, and a king, (Charles II) back on the throne.  Many 

of these members of Parliament had constituencies that were in the woollen cloth and yarn producing areas, 
or were landowners whose income came from rents paid by tenants whose living relied on wool and sheep. 
(financial consideration, again does this sound familiar?)  They combined together to pass an act to try 
and maintain the demand for domestically produced wool. (unlike subsequent governments not working 
together to protect our national industries, sorry now I’m getting into politics). 
 
The Act required that when a corpse was buried it should be dressed in a shroud or garments made of wool. 
 
‘No corpse of any person (except those who shall die of the plague) shall be buried in any shift, sheet or 
shroud, or anything whatsoever made or mingled with flax, hemp, silk, hair, gold or silver, or in any 
stuff, or thing, other than what is made of sheep’s wool only’. 
 
Within 8 days of the burial, an affidavit had to be provided attesting that the burial complied with the Act.  
Parish registers were marked with the word affidavit and A or Aff against the burial entry, or marked 
‘naked’ for those too poor to afford the woollen shroud.  Failure to comply resulted in a £5 fine (a great deal 
of money in the 17th century), one half of this went to the informer and the other half to the poor of the 
parish.  The Act was unpopular with many people wanting to be buried in their finery.  Many were prepared 
to pay the fine, and a member of the family would be the informant so that in effect only half the fine would 
be paid.  The legislation was in force until 1814 but generally ignored after 1770. 
 
Odcombe followed the trend as is evident from the Parish Records.  
 
The first affidavit was recorded after the burial of Robert Balch on 28th February 1678. 
 
The first actual words ‘buried in the woollen’ in 1682 Margery wife of Francis Soamur. 
 
From 5th April 1703 for the burial of Joan the daughter of John Chipman ‘buried in the woollen’ is no longer 
noted and just the recording of the affidavit continues. 
 
From 1708 this drops to just Aff for Samuel son of Abraham and Ann Seward. 
 
From 1710 even Aff became erratic, the last mention is in 1750 February Margeret Marley. 
 
 
 
Diane Francis                                                                         February 2013  
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Following her request, in our November Newsletter, to Draytons or Montacutes still 
living in Odcombe, I contacted Elissa Aldous-Hughes to see if she had received any 
responses. 
 
There are fewer Draytons than Montacutes recorded in the Odcombe Parish Register.  The 
earliest I found was a Thomas Draiton (?Drayton) who married Mary Ann Prat on 1st 
February 1752.  Elissa has not got back that far in her search yet so we can’t confirm any 
ancestry. 
 
There is a Joseph Drayton on the 1881 census living at 12 The Green with his wife Mary 
Ann and their children Sydney aged 4, Frederick aged 3 and William aged 1.  They also had 
a daughter Elizabeth born in 1882.  William aged 1 in the census is Elissa’s Great Great 
Grandfather. 
 
Joseph’s wife Mary Ann was a Montacute, linking the two families.  She died of TB in 1883. 
 
Mary Ann’s father Walter Montacute was living at 10 The Green.  He was born in Odcombe 
and baptized on 2nd November 1817.  On 13th December 1872, in the Western Gazette, there 
was a report on the events at a meeting of the Agricultural Labourers Union at the Yeovil 
Corn Exchange.  Walter had been called as a ‘witness to his situation’. 
 
Walter was a shepherd at the time receiving 10 shillings a week (all 7 days) and had lost time 
due to bad weather.  He had a wife and 9 children.  Their cottage had 2 bedrooms for which 
he paid rent of 1shilling and sixpence a week.  For 36 years he had also paid sixpence a 
week into a ‘club’ . He had been ‘sacked’ because he had joined the Agricultural Labourers 
Union, no farmer would now employ him and that he was literally on the brink of starvation 
‘that he had not had half food enough’. 
 
Historical note.....’the club’ A mutual aid organisation formed voluntarily by individuals to 
protect against debts incurred through illness, death or old age.  Friendly Societies arose in 
17th and 18th century Europe and England and became most numerous in the 19th century. 
 
Elissa is still waiting for a response from any Draytons or Montacutes.  She is hoping to visit 
Odcombe and Montacute this summer to continue her search.  I am grateful for her 
assistance. 
 
Can anyone help me to discover where exactly ‘The Green’ was?  From the order of 
addresses on the census it suggests it was somewhere between the Church and Donne Lane 
Head. 
 
 
Diane Francis 
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After a long discussion it 
was decided to make no 
addition to the Annual 
Precept for 2013/2014.  
Because of the way the 
Government varies its 
grant there maybe 
adjustment to the final 
amount you will be asked 
to pay for Council Tax. 

Rob Parr has prepared a detailed layout for 
the Recreation Field.  A report will be made 
after its consideration by the committee 
working on the scheme to modernise the 
area.  A request for a working party will be 
made shortly. 

I regret to have to point out the failure to clear 
up dog's mess is still a problem.  If you walk 
your dog around the village please clear up 
and dispose of the foulings. 

We seem to have attracted a regular rubbish 
dumper.  The same place and old fast food 
packaging is the speciality.  I am aware that it 
is not a pleasant task but if you could pick up 
some of this rubbish it would be a great 
service to the community. 

Another problem we have is blocked drains.  
Usually it is only a few leaves that cause the 
trouble which can be solved by scraping with 
a stick. 
 
 
Barry Savill-Daw   
Chairman 

 
Footpaths 

 
Should you find any 
p r o b l e m s  w i t h 
footpaths around the 
p a r i s h ,  p l e a s e 
contact our Parish 
Footpaths Officer:- 

 
Jack Loxston  ������ �� 862238 
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It has been a very busy start to the new year.  
Class 2 have visited the Rural Life Museum as 
part of their work on the topic Victorians.  The 
children got the opportunity to dress up in Victorian 
clothes, experience what it would be like to have 
been a child in a Victorian classroom, as well as 
looking at the many artefacts at the museum. 
 
Class 5 have visited Exeter Synagogue as part of 
their work on Judaism, where they explored the 
symbols and artefacts related to the religion.  They 
also managed a quick look around Exeter 
Cathedral, where there was a sharp intake of 
breath when they walked inside at the beauty of 
the architecture; they were very surprised at the 
differences between the two places of worship. 
 
At the start of this half term Joffre White, a visiting 
author, conducted an assembly with Years 3-6 and 
then completed writing workshops with Classes 5 
and 6.  He commented that the writing our children 
produced on the day were some of the best he 
had ever seen when visiting a school.  He ended 
the day by signing books in our library.  
 
We will be celebrating World Book Day on Friday 
8th March; we look forward to seeing the children 
come to school dressed as their favourite book 
character. 
 

We are in school for Holy Week this year and the 
children will be working together to depict the 
events of Holy Week through Drama. 
 
On Thursday 28 th March there will be a Spring 
Bonnet Parade.  We will leave school, in our 
‘bonnets’, at about 11.30am so would aim to be 
walking around the village of Montacute at about 
11.40am-12.00pm.  We plan to stop in the 
Borough for a photograph, so if you are out and 
about that morning – please do come along and 
see the children’s creations. 
 

Our Easter Eggstravaganza will also take place on 
Thursday 28 th March  in the school hall at 2pm. 
Please do come along and see this wonderful 
performance to celebrate Easter. 
 
My, very best wishes 
Paula Park, Head Teacher   
��� �   01935 826626 
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Newsletter Advertising  

 
We hope you enjoy receiving the Village Hall 
Newsletter which is published three times a 
year.  Every house in Odcombe should 
receive one and a number are also left at the 
Masons Arms and at Greensleeves Nursery 
for browsers, and at the Village Hall. 
 
 
Our business advertising rates are as follows:- 
 

£20 for a half page for the year (all 3 issues), 
£8 for a single issue 

 
£12 for a quarter page for the year (all 3 issues), 

£5 for a single issue 
 

To place an advertisement contact: 
 

John King 
Pantiles, Dray Road, Higher Odcombe 

Tel: 863165 
 

Payment with order please, 
Cheques payable to ‘Odcombe Village Hall’ 
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The Village Window Cleaners 
Domestic Window Cleaning at it’s Best! 

We offer all our clients a professional and regular  window cleaning Service.   

 Our charges start at just a reasonable £10.  We al so offer Gutter & Fascia cleaning 
 

** Now cleaning solar panels with prices starting f rom only £1 per panel ** 
 

We are a family business based in Odcombe 
 

We are covered by full liability insurance, and pro vide Free Quotations 
 

Please note our service is carried out by a Reach &  Wash Filtered Water System.  
Quotations for cleaning of Gutters/Fascias/Solar Pa nels, are given after site inspection. 

Our Aim is to provide you with complete Customer Sa tisfaction 
Ring Us Now!! 

Mobiles:  Alan - 07912 218782 
               Craig - 07968 186253 
 
Office:     01935 863388 
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We are still without a Co-ordinator for the 
Neighbourhood Watch Scheme.  The 
scheme set up is still working but as time 
goes by gaps are appearing in the cover. 
 
Deryl Rennie (864523) and Alan Hiscock 
(863388) are temporarily covering the Co-
ordinator function. 
 
A number of burglaries have occurred recently 
in the village - take care in securing your 
property at all times . 
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The Nippybus N8 service runs from 
Lakefields (Ruddock Way) West Coker  into 
Yeovil .  To connect to this service from 
Odcombe , use their Demand Responsive 
service by phoning 01935 823888 and booking 
your pickup time. 
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Post Office Mondays - 9:00 to 12:00 noon 
Fridays - 9:30 to 11:30 am 

 

Doctor’s Surgery Mondays - 1:30 pm Dr Cox and Dr Day  �  862212 

Short Mat Bowls Mondays - 2:30 to 4:30 pm 
Wednesdays - 7:00 to 10:00 pm 
Fridays - 7:00 to 10:00 pm 

Tony Helliar  �  862861 

Parent and Toddler Group Tuesdays - 9:30 to 11:30 am  

Higashi Karate Kai Tuesdays - 5:45 to 7:00 pm Malcolm Glover  �  07883 067592 

Whist Drive Thursdays - 8:00 pm Joyce Holland  �  863545 

Parish Council (public welcome) 3rd Monday in month - 7:30 pm Mrs E.M. James MCILM   
�  07549 643402 
clerk@odcombeparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Luncheon Club 3rd Wednesday in month - 12:30 pm Bridget Langdon  �  862498 

Stitch and Knit 2nd & 4th Tuesdays in month - 7:15 pm Gaynor Soulsby  �  863117 
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Odcombe Walkers  Alison Read  �  01935 427624 

Odcombe Football Club  Glenn Seymour  �  863961 

Neighbourhood Watch Local representatives around the 
village 

Deryl Rennie  �  864523 
Alan Hiscock  �  863388 

St. Peter & St. Paul Parish Church  
· Village Gathering 1st Sunday 
· Parish Eucharist 2nd, 3rd & 4th 

Sundays in month 

All at 11:00 am 
 

Rev. John Jenkins  �  863034 
Church Wardens: John Worledge & 
                             Cheryl Ronaldson 
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 23rd March - Easter Egg Treasure Hunt 
at the Village Hall  10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 

See page 4 for more details. 

 24th March - Yeovil Half Marathon 
comes through Lower Odcombe 
 

http://www.totalbuzzevents.com/
yeovil_half_marathon.shtml 

 28th March - Easter Eggstravagansa 
in the All Saints school hall at 2:00 pm 
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